Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting 
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel

                                  on Wednesday 18 January 2012
at 7.45pm
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Geoff Collen, Nigel White, Linda Edwards and Christine Smith (clerk). County Councillor Tony Tomkinson and District Councillor William Kemp also attended
63. Welcome – the chairman welcomed those present
64. Apologies – apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Mike Hedley (work commitments) and Cllr Martin Dickens (illness)
65. Declarations of interest – Cllr Geoff Collen declared a personal interest in planning correspondence from Cemex UK Operations Ltd.
66. Previous Minutes – of a meeting held Wednesday 9 November 2011 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
67. Planning Decisions – none received
68. Planning Applications – none received
69. Planning Correspondence – 

a) 
Cemex UK Operations Ltd. – leaflet explaining planned extension to existing Norton Subcourse quarry involving the extraction of sand and gravel with restoration to heathland and agriculture – NOTED.  The council would invite a representative of Cemex to attend a meeting when a formal planning application is received.
70. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £16 (mileage claim to attend meeting at Long Stratton) – AGREED

b) Payment of PAYE on clerk’s salary for quarter ended 5 January 2012 was AGREED
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

71. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Andrew Wright reported that he had attended a meeting of the Village Hall Committee and that building improvements were imminent.  A copy of the Committee’s accounts for 2011 was tabled.  Various fund raising events were planned.  
The Norton Day Centre had ceased at the Methodist Chapel, which would have an adverse impact on the Chapel’s finances.  
There had been overtopping of the river which had resulted in some flooding on the marshes.  More work was needed on the river wall to prevent serious flooding in the future; the clerk would write expressing the parish council’s concerns.
72. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Linda Edwards reported that there had been some interest in purchasing the village shop.  She added that she would update the ‘Welcome to Norton Subcourse’ leaflet for new residents.
73. County and District Councillors’ Reports - County Councillor Tony Tomkinson reported on the financial savings made by the County Council in the current financial year and planned efficiency plans for next year.  £3million had been put into road repairs, funding had also been found for children in care projects and apprenticeship scheme support.  Norfolk County Council had received £15million from the Government to improve Broadband in rural areas – the council was urged to register support for improvements at www.norfolk.gov.uk/sayyesnorfolk .  The building of the Norwich Northern Distributor road was moving closer.  There had been changes to the bus pass facility for older and disabled people, limiting free travel to non-peak times.  Blind people would be given passes for themselves and a companion to travel free at any time of day.
District Councillor William Kemp reported on the changes to the scheme of officer delegation for determining planning applications.  South Norfolk Council budget had yet to be finalised.  
74. Correspondence – NOTED.
75. Next Meeting –the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 21 March 2012
76. Close – the meeting closed at  9.12pm               







Signed…………………………………








Date……………………………………
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